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Omar Ameen Files Federal Lawsuit Seeking His Release
After the U.S. Government Fails Once Again to Prove Any Connection to Terrorism

San Francisco, CA. Immigrant Legal Defense and the University of Chicago Immigrants’
Rights Clinic have filed a petition for a writ of habeas corpus on behalf of Omar Ameen seeking
his immediate release from immigration custody. Mr. Ameen has been held by the U.S.
government for over three years based on false allegations that he was involved in terrorism in
Iraq before he arrived in the United States as a refugee. Multiple courts have now rejected those
allegations. The petition alleges that his continued detention in these circumstances violates the
Due Process Clause and the Immigration and Nationality Act.

After an investigation initiated by the Federal Bureau of Investigations (FBI) and the Department
of Homeland Security (DHS), the Iraqi government issued a warrant for his arrest in connection
with the 2014 murder of a police officer in Rawa, Iraq. Mr. Ameen was subsequently arrested by
U.S. authorities in August 2018 and placed in extradition proceedings, with the government
arguing that not only was Omar responsible for the 2012 murder, but that he also occupied a
leadership position in ISIS. After two and a half years of fighting his extradition, the federal
magistrate judge found that the warrant was not supported by probable cause because Mr. Ameen
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had been in Turkey, not Iraq, at the time of the murder. He further found that there was no
evidence that Mr. Ameen was an ISIS leader and ordered his immediate release.

Instead of releasing him or charging him with a crime, DHS took Mr. Ameen into immigration
custody, and placed him in removal proceedings before the Department of Justice (DOJ). DHS
abandoned the murder claim, but otherwise made the same terrorism allegations against Mr.
Ameen in immigration court that had been made – and rejected – in the extradition proceedings.
After months of proceedings, the immigration judge found that the government had not proved
that Mr. Ameen had any involvement with terrorism, yet still denied him bond while he seeks
relief from deportation. Mr. Ameen continues to fight for his freedom, to remain in the United
States, and to clear his name.

“It is a fundamental principle that the government cannot detain someone based on
unsubstantiated rumors and unproven accusations,” said Ilyce Shugall, an attorney with
Immigration Legal Defense (ILD) and a member of Mr. Ameen’s legal team. “The government
keeps losing, yet continues to believe it can detain Omar indefinitely without cause. The
Constitution does not allow such a cavalier denial of individual liberty.”

“Omar’s bond request was denied by the same agency – the Department of Justice – that has
maliciously targeted for him years. Omar deserves a fair hearing in federal court,” said Siobhan
Waldron, another ILD attorney on Mr. Ameen’s legal team.

“The government seems to think that it can do whatever it wants as long as it invokes the word
‘terrorism,’” said Nicole Hallett, director of the Immigrants’ Rights Clinic at the University of
Chicago Law School, “Rather than admit it was wrong about Omar, the government will go to
extraordinary measures to keep him locked up. We are asking the federal court to put a stop to
this abuse of power.”

###

Immigrant Legal Defense’s mission is to promote justice through the provision of legal
representation to underserved immigrant communities.

The Immigrants’ Rights Clinic is a clinical program of the University of Chicago Law School
and provides representation to immigrants in Chicago and throughout the country.


